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Kickoff to Summer and … Our 100th Year!        by Doug Kashorek 
 

May 25, 1924, ninety-nine years ago this past week, a small group of        
believers in Vienna held a dedication service for the newly-formed     
Pleasant Avenue Church of Christ in a little white building on the 34th & 
7th corner of our lot today.  Ilene Lemley’s mother was among them.  And, 
though they were very young then, so were Ellen (Bill) Phillips Newbern 
and Betty Ann Miller, who were the last living attendees from that service 
and were honored at our 75th in 1999.  Their parents were charter     
members, Letha Price and Curt & Rose Miller.   Curt (SC) Miller served as 
one of our first elders in 1946 for four decades when one of our current 
elders, Terry Garner, began serving along with him in 1985.  
 

And thus, one of the many bridges of our rich history is made from the  
beginning to the start of our 100th year today!  The Centennial Committee 
is busy with lots of plans throughout the year to honor 36th Street’s past 
and envision our future. These will culminate at a banquet at Grand Pointe 
on May 25, 2024, one hundred years to the day of our dedication, after a 
month-long celebration.  
 

That’s about then … what about now?  Memorial Day weekend means that 
school is out for another year.  Families will be coming and going on        
vacations, and our kids are studying the Life of Christ.  This Wednesday will 
bring the return of a quarterly Question Night while the ‘Lunch Bunch’   
begins a monthly cooking class.  Quite a lineup of preachers will come 
through on Wednesdays for the next thirteen weeks for our “What’s the 
Good News?” summer series while on Sundays the adults will take a ‘big 
picture’ look at the Life of David. 
 

So, while reminiscing about the church’s ‘glory days’ in decades past, we 
will take this season to make new memories with the church of the       
present as we enjoy cookouts, singing nights, Widows Walk trips—all in 
the fellowship of our brothers and sisters in Christ. This we’ll do as we lay 
the foundation for future generations to serve here. 



Birthday and Anniversary 
5/29—Dwain Hartley birthday 
  
5/31—Marilyn Kellar birthday 
 
             Jim and Zenna Hall anniversary 
 
6/1—Scott Wigal birthday 
 
6/3—Gina Carrico birthday 

Judy Curkendall 
Mike O’Dell 
Wanda Darnold 
Margaret Kashorek 
Elsie Smith 
Deloris Newberry(John Eckhart’s sister) 
Donna Brandyberry (Sabrina Simms mom) 
Mike Logan (Betty Logan’s son) 
 
 

Our Long Term Care Residents:  
(full addresses on foyer bulletin board) 
Betty Armstrong– The Pines at Glenwood  Apt 124 
Edna Cain  The Willows  room 115 
Lola Hitzel  Rockland Ridge  room 301 
Eva Leonhart Worthington Care Center room 33A 
Peggy Smith - Altercare of Summit Acres 
                           Unit home B   room 15A 
                                     

Homebound:   Laura Menear, Betty Logan,  
Helen Sweeney, Phyllis Williamson,  and Fred and 
Martha Nulter  

Would you like to send a card? 

 You may place cards in the basket by the Deacon’s desk & we 
will mail them out.  Extra cards are also there for your use.                                                     

 WTAP — Sunday mornings  at 7:30 AM  

We began our 100th year this month as we held 
our dedication service in May 1924. So, let’s 
dedicate ourselves to prayer in the coming 
year: on … 
Sundays—pray for the assembling church & its 
future 

Mondays—worship our Master who makes all   
possible 

Tuesdays—lift up all teachers of His Word 

Wednesdays—wisdom & work of our leaders 

Thursdays—help for our youth & growth 

Fridays—our fervor & influence for the gospel 

Saturdays—lift up our ministries & tools that serve  

Thank you 
 Thank you for your prayers, cards and calls 
about my recent surgery.  The surgery was   
successful and I received a very good report at 
the follow-up appointment.   

                                                       Mike O’Dell 

_______________________________________ 

Thank you for the Mother’s Day gifts.  I had a 
wonderful Mother’s Day and appreciated them 
very much. 

                                                      Helen Sweeney                   

Thank you to Kelly and Genny Gibbs for providing a 
new refrigerator for the foyer.   And also, thank you 
to Jay Houser for assembling the new picnic table 
for the kids playground and for all the maintenance 
on the brick house area.   

For Father’s Day, we would like to set up a  
table for any that would like to share a picture 
memory of themselves with their father.  
There are blue forms laying on the table in the 
foyer to use for this.   

Please return them to the 
basket on the table as soon 
as you can.   



Don’t forget that in just a little over a week, our Summer Series will kick off with Roger Rush 
speaking on June 7.  The complete schedule is available on the table in the foyer.  This year’s 
theme is What’s the Good News? 

 June 5— Leadership Meeting in MPR at 7PM 

 June 10—Breakfast at the Airport 9AM 

How many trips will Paul have made when he gets to Corinth, according to 2 Corinthians 
13:1? 
 

A. one 
B. two 
C. three 
D. four 
 

Tell the correct answer to Jim & Zenna Hall for a prize (and wish them a happy anniversary 
this week!) 

Hey moms, dads, grandparents and KIDS!  There is a new activity packet for school-age or younger 
children in the foyer on the first Sunday of every month.  

                                     
Service Station 

Needed for this week 
Bleach/Cleaning supplies/ 

laundry pods 

Ohio Valley Christian 
Youth Camp  

 West Virginia Christian 
Youth Camp 

Please pick up an informational    
packet with dates and registration 

forms on the foyer table.  There are 
“camperships” available to help pay 

on the cost.  Please see Doug for 
camperships.   

_______________________________ 
Traveling Youth— today at the 
Hopewell congregation at 6PM  

Ohio Valley Christian Youth Camp is asking for       
monetary donations for food for the camps this year.  
They have a limited storage area for food and this  
allows them to purchase it as needed.  Checks should 
be made out to OVCYC (food donation in the memo) 
and can be sent to Becky Davis at 1870 Ross Road, 
Little Hocking, OH  45742, or you can give your       
donation to one of the Elders or Dan Mincks and we 
will see that it gets sent to them.   

Address for 
Geneva Cech 

208 Flintwood Drive 
Marietta, OH   45750 



Sunday, May 28, 2023 10:30 AM 
 

TODAY’S WORSHIP SERVICE 
 

Opening Song  
 

Song Leader: Jay Houser 
 

Welcome & Opening Prayer 

Jim Kelley 
 

Song After Prayer 
 

Song Before Communion 
 

Table Speaker: Duane Smith 
 

Scripture Reading: Jeff Poling 

Judges 10:11-14 
 

Speaker: Doug Kashorek 
 

“Let Them Save You”  

Invitation Song 

Announcements & Closing Prayer: 
Joe Carrico 

PRAYERS for Our Military: 
 

Chris & Melanie DePuy, U.S. Air Force 
(son of  Jeff & Julie DePuy) 

 

Brad & Amber GibbsibbsU.S. Navy  
(grandson of  Kelly & Genny Gibbs) 

 

Luke George, National Guard 
(grandson-in-law of Anna Hart) 

 
 

  Privileged to Serve 

 6/4/2023 6/11/2023 

Song Leader J Houser J Eckhart 

Welcome/Prayer M Hale D Smith 

Table Speaker J Eckhart T Garner 

Read Scripture S Mason J Taylor 

Speaker D Kashorek D Kashorek 

Closing Prayer T Garner J Carrico 

 Evening Services 

Song Leader J Houser M Hale 

Welcome/Prayer J Poling J Garner 

Read Scripture S Wigal R Kellar 

Speaker D Kashorek D Kashorek 

Communion J Carrico J Kelley 

Closing Prayer T Garner J Carrico 

 Ushers  

Head  Usher J Carrico J Carrico 

Usher 1 R Kellar R Kellar 

Usher 2 T Morrison T Morrison 

 6/7/2023 6/14/2023 

Welcome D Kashorek T Garner 

Opening Prayer S Mason T Cramer 

Song Leader K Gibbs J Houser 

Attendance & Contribution Week  of  5/21/2023 

Sunday AM Bible Study: 72 

Sunday AM Worship: 129 

Sunday PM Worship: 81 

Wednesday Bible Study: 64 

 Contribution: $3,997.65 

Weekly Goal: $4,250.00 

Direct deposit contributions can be made here:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=1322070 

 
6:00 PM  SERVICE 

 
 

Song Leader: Kelly Gibbs 
 

Welcome Prayer:  John Garner 
 

Scripture Reading: James Snyder 

Psalm 29:1-2 
 

Speaker:  Doug Kashorek 

“The Glory Due His Name” 
 

PM Communion 

Mike Hale 
 

Announcements / Closing Prayer:   
Joe Carrico 


